

BEVERLY PUBLIC SCHOOLS BEVERLY, MASSACHUSETTS Received

June 29, 1992

An Executive Session of the Beverly School Committee was held on Monday, June 29, 192 for the purpose of discussing strategies relative to collective bargaining.

The Session was called to order at 11:38 P.M. by Chairperson Constance Krueger in the School Committee Room, Briscoe Middle School.

Members Prosent:

Mr. Bjork, Mr. Broderick, Mrs. Frutiger, Mrs. Goodenough, Mr. Hannable, Mrs. Pollard,

Mrs. Winter, Mrs. Krueger.

Members Absent: Mayor Monahan

Jean Perron, Superintendent of Schools, Harry Also Present:

Harutunian, Assistant Superintendent, and

Richard Peterson, Business Manager.

Mr. Harutunian presented members with a brief explanation of the various items requested in the Contract of the Assistant Superintendent

Mr. Harutunian has no contract, as of July 1, 1992. He is requesting that the salary figure be half way between that of the Superintendent of Schools and the High School Principal - \$69,500.00 for the 1992-1993 year. He is requesting a three-year contract each year, with a roll-over; attendance at conferences for professional development, and permission to do consulting work, on his own time, with the endorsement of the Superintendent.

Items 1 and 5 of the original proposal from Mr. Harutunian will be scratched.

Mr. Harutunian stated he would be happy to answer any questions concerning the requested contract. He excused himself from the session and left the room.

Further discussion was held and input from members was sought.

It was moved by Mr. Broderick and seconded that the FY93 Assistant Superintendent's salary be set at \$69,500.00, as amended, (items 1 and 5 scratched) effective 7/1/92, and that the Committee accept the document, as requested.

Concerns were voiced over the item granting a continuous three-year contract, with a roll-over each year.

Those voting in opposition to the motion were Mrs. Frutiger, Mr. Hannable and Mrs. Winter. The vote was 5 for and 3 against. So voted.

Mr. Broderick left the room to speak to Mr. Harutunian regarding the concerns in question. Mr. Broderick returned to the session and stated that the vote and the terms of the contract were acceptable to Mr. Harutunian.

Mrs. Krueger will speak to Mr. Burgess, President of the Board of Aldermen to let him know of the action taken, as it relates to the budget request presently before the Board of Aldermen.

It was moved and seconded to ajourn. So voted. The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 A.M.